Main Line Fly Tyers March 17th. Meeting.

This month’s meeting of the Main Line Fly Tyers will be on Thursday, March 17th. starting at 7:00pm. 

    Our meeting location is the Greater Plymouth Community Center. Meeting times are 7:00-10:00pm.

Greater Plymouth Community Center

2910 Jolly Road

Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462

610-277-4312

This Month. Don Baylor   will talk about Pocono streams and hatches.   Don is a stream biologist and expert on the streams and hatches in the Poconos.  Don has spoken to the club in  the past has a wealth of information on Pocono streams and hatch conditions.

Last month’s meeting. Don Douple presented a new and extremely interesting program fishing in Pa.  Topics covered were very diverse, ranging from reading topographic stream maps, to new patterns for sculpins and Tricos to new Delayed Harvest areas in the Poconos.  As few updates on the presentation.  Don’s sculpin pattern is available at the fly shop on the Little Lehigh.  The new delayed harvest area on Mc Michaels creek is a beautiful stretch approximately 90 miles from Phila.  Currently it is under a foot of snow.  Unfortunately, the length of the stretch has been cut back due to landowner opposition.  The upper part of the stretch is now posted.

MLFT Website updates.

Go to the club Website  (http://www.mainlineflytyers.net ) and take the link for News and Postings or from the members only page. (Remember the members only page password is: ******). Or you can cut and past this link into your Web browser: 

http://groups.yahoo.com/group/mlft/join
Lehigh River  News !

    The following article explains a newly approved plan to improve stream flows in the Lehigh.    This could be a fishing bonanza if cold water stream flows are maintained through the summer.

A good dam plan;  Changes at Francis E. Walter Dam will enhance fishing, white-water opportunities.

 A new plan to boost summertime water releases from the Lehigh River's Francis E. Walter Dam in Carbon County is drawing high praise from paddlers, fishermen and environmentalists, all of whom stand to reap significant benefits as a result. The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, which owns and operates the 44-year-old flood-control dam near White Haven, plans to raise the reservoir level by 35 feet from May through October. As a result, the reservoir's surface area will triple, from 80 acres to 240 acres, while the volume will more than quadruple, from 580 million gallons to 2.34 billion gallons.

 By dramatically increasing water storage at the dam, the Corps will be able to release more water downstream during the summer months. Outdoor enthusiasts who attended the session said the proposal includes many provisions they have advocated for years. In addition to increasing white-water opportunities, the Corps is addressing concerns expressed by trout fishermen by increasing the minimum summertime flow from the dam fivefold, from 50 cubic feet per second to 250 cubic feet per second. Anglers say the current minimum is relatively stingy, allowing the river to get too warm and shallow for trout during the hot, dry summer, forcing fish to seek refuge around isolated springs or flee up cooler tributaries.

 Maintaining a minimum flow of 250 cfs should alleviate those concerns, since the dam's outflow valve is located at the bottom of the reservoir, where water can be five or more degrees colder than that in the river. Many long-time river fishermen believe increased flows will allow the Lehigh to rival better-known trout fisheries such as the West Branch of the Delaware River.'' We're enthusiastic,'' said Don Douple of East Greenville, an avid fly fisherman and member of the Perkiomen Chapter of Trout Unlimited.

Dave Arnold, the Fish Commission's northeast regional fisheries manager, said one of the side benefits of increasing downstream white water and trout angling opportunities will be an enhanced warm water  fishery in the dam's reservoir. As a result of increasing the pool level from 1,300 feet to 1,335 feet, Arnold said an additional 37 acres of prime, shallow water spawning habitat will be created for species such as smallmouth bass, pickerel, yellow perch and sunfish.

RemainingMeeting schedule for 2005

    (All meetings are the third Thursday of the month.)

March 17, 2005  Thursday        Dan Baylor

April 21st 2005 Thursday        Annual Opening Day meeting

May 19th, 2005  Thursday

Upcoming Events.

Learn to Fly Fish day       Resica Falls            April 9th

Opening Day         Broadhead           April 16th

Upper Delaware trip                     June  

Don Bowers,   Club Secretary

E-mail   If you wish to be added to the club e-mail list, send me your e-mail address. My new e-mail number is dcb821@netscape.com Thanks.     

